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NASSAU COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
DEPARTMENT OF EMERGENCY SERVICES 

911 OPERATIONS 
NASSAU COUNTY OFFICE ANNEX 

11 North 14th Street, Box 12 
Fernandina Beach, Florida 32034-0494 

Department of···· .. 
Emergency Services 

Divisions 
•Civil Defense 
•Communications 
·Emergency Medical 
Services 

·Fire 
•Fuel Allocation 
·Water Safety 
·911 Operations 

Resolution Number 93-72 

WHEREAS, the Board of County Commis oners of Nassau County, 
Florida did establish Ordinance Number 92-14 providing for a 
process of naming and renaming streets in Nassau County, and 

wtiEREAS, the majority of Citizens of Nassau County currently 
residing on 'Bt.L--\4eJ(h'5h LH) .• N\e.. have requested t~at 
the street be renamed Go...n.dr-e.::,S, LA oe_ , and 

Director 
Armon c. Summerall WHEREAS, the residents understand that they must pay for the 
(904)261-5962 construction and placement of new street signs reflecting this 
(904) 879-3300 change, and 

911 Operations 
Coordinator 
Unda P. Cox 
(904) 225-a9n 
(904) a79-44n 

WHEREAS, the 911 Coordinator's office has reviewed the request 
in accord with Ordinance Number 92 14, and has verified the 
request as acceptable and not in conflict with names already 
assigned, and 

WHEREAS, the 911 Coordinator's office has forwarded there­
quest to the Board of County Commissioners for consideration, 
now 

THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED; this 8th day of 1922_, 
that the street currently known as Butterfish in 
Nassau County, Florida be hereafter referred to and known as 

Landress Lane , and the County Engineer shall be au-
thorized to erect any and all necessary signs indicating said 
name. 

ATTEST: 

/ 

i 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
OF NASSAU COUNTY FLORIDA 



January 15, 1993. 

Ms. Linda cox 
Department of Emergency Services 
911 Operations 
11 North 14th Street 
Box 12 
Fernandina Beach, Florida 32034 

RE: Property I.D. ·No. 00-00-30-0800-0010-0050 

Dear Linda, 

As recommended by'you, please accept this letter as a formal 
petition to change the name of my private lane from Butterfish Lane 
to perhaps SHAMROCK LANE, DUFFY LANE, OR .. LANDRESS LANE. All 
consideration will be appreciated. 

As I stated to you on the phone, I was not able to identify ' 
the private lane, being changed to Butterfish, as my little dirt 
road or I would have contacted you at that time. 

I appreciate your patience and pleasant manner. 

Sincerely, 

Donna t. Duffy 


